Board of Directors Meeting

May 15, 2011

Video Conference from Regina/Saskatoon

1.
Commencement 

- Call to order – 1:10pm

- Role Call – Regina location: Don Heisler (Senior Mens Chairperson), Don Black (SBA President), Albert Wollbaum (RIC/Masters Chairperson), Greg Perreaux (SBA Office), Kim Hoffman (Odessa Storm), Cathy Schaeffer (Odessa Flames), Derek Heisler (Regina Mens League)
Saskatoon location: Rachelle Raymond (Senior Ladies Chairperson), Shauna Huber (Saskatoon League), Shanelle Turner (Juvenile Girls rep), Yvonne Turner (Minor Girls Chairperson), Carla Buell (SBA Treasurer)


- Minutes of previous meeting

Motion: Rachelle Raymond/Albert Wollbaum – to approve the minutes of the previous meeting 
Carried

2.
President’s Address
- Our teams that attended the Nationals did well this year.  

- I attended the Aboriginal Provincial event in Laronge and it was a very successful event this year with great competition.

- We had some growth at the minor level, but saw some decreases at the senior level.  

- We will need to continue working hard in all areas to maintain our levels.

3.
Committee reports/Issues – see attached

- Senior 

- Minor


- Mixed


- Masters


- Non Contact 


- Technical 


- Sport History

4.
Financial

- Approval of the Sport Profile Application/Budget
Motion: Carla Buell/Don Heisler – to approve the budget and sport profile application as presented
Carried

- Auditor Appointment
Motion: Kim Hoffmann/Derek Heisler – to appoint Milton and Associates as auditor for the 2010-2011 fiscal year
Carried

- Other financial areas were reviewed by the Executive Director (MAP, athlete assistance,  accounts receivable/payables)

5.
Proposed Bylaw Changes – no changes submitted
6.
CBF AGM Report – Don Black
- The CBF had approached our province about the possibility of hosting the 2012 Senior Nationals as the Windsor group had withdrawn.  Ontario came forward with another host site within their province (New Hamburg, ON) and the committee approved their bid.  A Calgary group was awarded the 2014 Senior Nationals.  The juvenile nationals remains vacant for 2013 and 2014.

- NWT proposed to change the ladies division to no hit.  They have issues with injuries in their province and their ladies teams will not support playing at the National level until it becomes no hit.  The CBF surveyed the teams that attended the nationals and all teams were in favour of keeping the rules the same as they currently are.

- The CBF adjusted their new branding logo as the French translation did not work in the first version.  The CBF will now be referred to as “Ballon Sur Glace Broomball Canada”.

7.
Juvenile and Senior National Reports – see attached reports
8.
Calendar of Events

- Bruno will host the Senior Provincials in Humboldt.  They would also be interested in hosting the Non Contact tournament.  
- A group from Prince Albert will be hosting the Mixed Provincials.

- Odessa would like to host the Juvenile Provincials.

- Masters will be held in Balgonie again.

- Midget Provincials require a location.

9.
Other Business
- 2012 Senior Nationals – the Odessa Storm would be interested in attending the Nationals in Ontario.
10.
Site of Next Meeting
- The AGM will be held in Saskatoon in September.  The awards night will also be hosted in Saskatoon.  We require a group to come forward to host the awards night. 
11.
Adjournment
Motion: Rachelle Raymond – to adjourn the Board of Directors meeting 
Carried
Committee Reports

SBA Office Report – Greg Perreaux

The programs in our province are continuing to remain strong.  While our Senior programs are facing some challenges, our minor programs are continuing to improve and expand.  We had over 50 teams participate in the various provincial championships this year.  Saskatchewan has now completed all of these provincial championships for the season and the level of competition in all categories was very good.  

The SBA launched its sport history book in February and we are very excited to share the results with our members.  This book has been a work in progress for a number of years, but now the history of Broomball in Saskatchewan is now in print.  Copies are available by contacting the SBA office.  
Our Aboriginal Provincial Championships were held in Laronge, SK at the end of March and we had one of our most successful events.  We had 7 adult coed teams and 4 Jr coed teams participate.  We also hosted a Level 1 Technical Clinic and an officials clinic in the North (in Buffalo Narrows).  We certified 9 new coaches and registered 7 new officials.  There is a lot of potential for increased membership in the north.

Sask Sport has changed the funding process in Saskatchewan this year.  They have moved to a performance based system so it will be important for Saskatchewan to continue to work hard to remain at its current funding level.  There will also be a lot more accountability to Sask Sport which also means more administration time allocated to this task.  

We have a lot of work to do to keep our programs at the level that we need, and are confident that the future of Broomball in Saskatchewan is bright
2011 Juvenile National Championships Report – Yvonne Turner

The Saskatchewan Broomball Association should be very proud of the group they sent to represent us at this year’s nationals.  All our teams place very well and all players and fans were very well behaved throughout the week.  We had one incident with a coach during the event and the matter has been dealt with by the SBA executive.  

The host committee did a good job of hosting the event and the arenas were fantastic.  We were very impressed with the support each team offered each other.  Congratulations to all teams that attended.    

As usual we were requested to be a part of a disciplinary committee and volunteered to do so.  We were not called upon to deal with any discipline matters this year.  

20101 Senior National Championships Report – Blainville, Quebec - Don Black

The teams that went to the Nationals from Saskatchewan all presented themselves well.  The men’s team, the Bruno Axemen, won the silver medal losing to the Ottawa Nationals in the first overtime.  The two women’s teams, the Saskatoon Flyers and the Regina Ice Devils played each other for the bronze medal in the “B” Side.

All three teams played in very tough pools with both women’s teams having to play the first place, the second place and third place teams from last years National Championship.  Only one of these games was won by more than one goal.  The men’s side was just as difficult with Bruno having to play the two best teams in Quebec as well as the second best team from Ontario.

All of our games went without any incidents and it is too bad that the men’s final was decided by a questionable call by a Quebec official.  If there was anything that was apparent about the tournament, it was the need for a higher quality of referees from the home province.

At the end of the tournament Saskatchewan had a good showing in first and second team all-stars.  On the women’s side we had the second team goaltender (Saskatoon Flyers), one of the second team defense (Saskatoon Flyers) and a second team forward (Regina Ice Devils).  On the men’s team Saskatchewan won the Tournament MVP as well as first team center and one of the first team forwards.

The results we sent back nightly to all local media in the province and there was coverage in the Leader Post in Regina and at least some weekly’s.

Masters Report – Albert Wollbaum 

The Masters was held in Balgonie in conjunction with the Regina mens and mixed league all star games.  The masters division had 5 teams participate.  Overall the event went well and plans are to host the masters in Balgonie again next season.  
Minor Report – Yvonne Turner

Congratulations to all five teams that attended this years National event in Portage La Prairie, MB.  All teams represented Saskatchewan and the sport with tremendous respect.  There were no issues involving our athletes at this event and one issue with a coach that was dealt with by the SBA.  
We are working on the locations for the Provincial events for next year.  There would be more opportunities for the category to play if there were more weekends available during the season.  Estevan hosted the Midget provincials and Big River hosted the Juvenile and Bantam provincials this past season.  
There were some concerns with the all star program and this process will be reviewed by the committee in September.  There were also issues raised regarding eligibility of teams for the provincials.  
There is potential for growth in the Minor category again next year which is promising.      

Senior Category Report – Rachelle Raymond/Don Heisler

Provincials was again very exciting with a lot of games decided by one goal.  Great job by the Regina Ice Devils who hosted the provincials this year.  Congratulations to the Debden Roadrunners and the Odessa Outlaws for winning this years Provincials.  
We sent one mens team and two ladies teams to the Nationals in Blainville, QC.  Bruno lost in the final in overtime and the ladies teams finished 7th and 8th.  The Provincials will be held in Humboldt in 2012.

The Westerns were held in Aberdeen and was a good event.  Saskatchewan was represented by four teams.  
Non Contact Report – no report
Technical Report – no report

Mixed Category Report – no report

